
The View from the Top -  Debbie & Larry Starkey, Chapter Directors 

Welcome to Chapter CA1Z. A wonderful 

group of people who just happen to ride motor-

cycles. We are part of the Gold Wing Road 

Riders Association ( GWRRA ) located in the 

beautiful hills of Temecula, CA. Scattered 

throughout California are 25 of the finest 

GWRRA Chapters, each filled with fun loving 

individuals sharing a common bond, a love of 

riding their motorcycles and dedicated to our 

motto of "Friends for Fun, Safety and Knowl-

edge".  

 

GWRRA is the world's largest single marquee social organization for owners 

and riders of Honda Gold Wings and Valkyrie motorcycles - and some would 

say, the largest family. Founded in 1977, GWRRA has grown to over 80,000 

members in 53 countries. Over 800 active Chapters are managed by over 4,000 

volunteer leaders working with members to foster safe, enjoyable riding while 

also working to improve the public image of motorcycling. 

 

We frequently ride to some of the most interesting places imaginable, while 

taking care of each other during those rides. We go on rides through twisty 

mountain roads as well as  highway rides to other destinations throughout Cali-

fornia, Arizona, Nevada and beyond, all the time taking care of each and every 

rider. 

 

Maybe you're just getting into motorcycle touring, or just getting back to it after 

many years' absence. You've been on short distance rides around town  and now 

want to ride cross-state or cross country. CA1Z is where to be with riders like 

you, friends you can ride with.  

 

Come and join us at our regular Chapter Gathering on the first Saturday of each 

month at the Hometown Buffet located at 40390 Margarita Road   Breakfast is 

at 8:00 a.m., followed by our Gathering at 9:00 a.m. So, on behalf of the offi-

cers, staff and members of our Chapter, we welcome you to come for a visit and 

discover how much fun and camaraderie you can enjoy as part of  the ñZò  

family.  

 

Larry and Debbie Starkey 

Chapter Director 

April 2010 
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The  Easter Egg 

Of all the symbols associated with Easter the egg , the symbol of fertility and new life, is the most identifiable. The 

customs and traditions of using eggs have been associated with Easter for centuries.  

 

Originally Easter eggs were painted with bright colors to represent the sunlight of spring and were used in Easter -

egg rolling contests or given as gifts. After they were colored and etched with various designs the eggs were ex-

changed by lovers and romantic admirers, much the same as valentines. In medieval time eggs were traditionally 

given at Easter to the servants. In Germany eggs were given to children along with other Easter gifts.  
 
Different cultures have developed their own ways of decorating Easter eggs. Crimson eggs, to honor the blood of 

Christ, are exchanged in Greece . In parts of Germany and Austria green eggs are used on Maundy Thursday (Holy 

Thursday). Slavic peoples decorate their eggs in special patterns of gold and silver  
 

Austrian artists design patterns by fastening ferns and tiny plants around the eggs, which are then boiled. The plants 

are then removed revealing a striking white pattern. The Poles and Ukrainians decorate eggs with simple designs and 

colors. A number of eggs are made in the distinctive manner called pysanki  (to design, to write).  
 

Pysanki  eggs are a masterpiece of skill and workmanship. Melted beeswax is applied to the fresh white egg. It is 

then dipped in successive baths of dye. After each dip wax is painted over the area where the preceding color is to 

remain. Eventually a complex pattern of lines and colors emerges into a work of art.  
 

In Germany and other countries eggs used for cooking  where not broken, but the contents were removed by piercing  

the end of each egg with a needle and blowing the contents into a bowl. The hollow eggs were dyed and hung from 
shrubs and trees during the Easter Week. The Armenians would decorate hollow eggs with pictures of Christ, the Vir-
gin Mary, and other religious designs.  
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Spring Has Sprung - Larry and Debbie Starkey, Chapter Directors  

Spring Has Sprung 
Wow - all of a sudden Debbie and I realized that March is almost over and April calendar is 

filling fast.  We canôt believe how quickly the months and years are going by.  April is the 

start of new riding season and we have high hopes to do more riding this year.  Like many of 

you, we also need to try to keep the costs down.  We plan on visiting other chapters newslet-

ters and look at the rides schedules to pick things that are fun, but at a cost that will not 

strain the budget. 

 

We all realize that we have an expensive hobby.  As CDôs we feel that we need to consider 

the cost of things for our members.  The days of paying $15.00 a couple for a Fun Run (that 

also included  a hot dog, chips and a drink) and $5.00 on 50/50 - that made an afternoon of 

fun and riding for $20.00 plus gas are gone. 

 

We donôt want anyone to miss a ride because of costs. 

 

GREAT IDEAS 

 

We will be utilizing the ideas of others that weôve seen or heard about.  Example:  This one 

is a great tool to check memberôs current status and get the chapter acquainted, an ñice 

breakerò if you will.  At a gathering have someone who enjoys getting around the group, 

greet people at the door with basket and collect membership cards as everyone arrives.  

While the gathering is moving along they can check on the expiration dates and note any 

that may be getting close.  Sometime in the middle of the gathering have a drawing from the 

cards, maybe a gift card or show tickets could be the prize, and after the drawing those that 

collected the cards can meander around and return cards.    What a great way to see how 

many chapter  members you can remember from just a name on a card.   Just getting the 

cards back can turn into a real hoot.  Even in a small groups this can be an eye opener as to 

how close some may be to expiring and also they will be ready to present their card when 

asked,  such as at rallies or for discounts at different vendors. 

 

Anyone with neat ideas that they have fun with and want to 

share please let us know; otherwise weôll keep steeling 

themé. 

 

Keep smiling; it makes people wonder what youôre up 

toé. 

Larry and Debbie Starkey 

Chapter CDôs 
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Who has the Mascot -  Mark and Kelly Gifford, Chapter ACDõs 

Hello Z E B R A S~ 

  

So it's March and were off.. Last months Gathering was full of Zebras and 5 other Chapters ready  

to claim our Mascot.   Chapter CA1-A took him and now we MUST get him back.  At least the other visit-

ing Chapters didn't leave empty handed, they were able to take back their Mascots.  We still have CA1-K's 

Koala Bear, I wonder what stripes would look like on a Koala?? Hummm 

  

We must make a confession..In January we were told at the District Staff meeting that ALL CD's 

ACD's & Educator's MUST attend a "OFFICER CERTIFICATION PROGRAM" needless to say I was not 

a happy camper.  What in the world was NOT just a ONE day conference BUT TWO days gonna teach 

us.  B-O-Y oh BOY was I wrong.  Eating crow really doesn't taste that good, but I even went up to Anita 

and apologized to her. Telling her we came dragging our heals but now very THNAKFUL we did.  A big 

lesson was just taught to me.. Chapter Z can stand proud that all of our staff attended and passed this 

class. ~ YEY FOR THE ZEBRAS!!!!!!! 

  

Since the weather is getting better the calendar is starting to get fuller. In April we have a overnighter to 

visit two chapters CA1-L & CA1-V.  A few of us girls took this road trip last year and had a blast. The 

other Chapters were surprised that we made it a ( GIRLS ) weekend and road all the way by our-

selves.  They just didn't know how strong of girls we are, but they do now!! 

  

I hope that all of you know what GWRRA's motto is: Friends for Fun, Safety & Knowledge.  With that in 

mind, we hope that you are making new friends, have a ton of fun and feel safe with the knowledge you 

have riding. 

  

Remember to LOVE, LAUGH & RIDE SAFE 

  

~Mark & Kelly Gifford~ 

Assistant Chapter Directors 

Prayers for Members 

 

Lee Hoeynck, is at Scripps Memorial in San Diego. Lee is undergoing tests to determine what is actually 

happening. Suzyôs has their daughters staying with her and Suzy will keep up posted with updates. Thank 

you Suzy for all you do, we will all keep you and Lee in our prayers. 

 

Donna Dolan, is home from her knee replacement and is doing Excellent! Pat has her doing therapy three 

times daily rather than three times weekly. It wonôt be long and they both will be back on the bike riding 

with the rest of us. Keep up the good work Donna! 

 

Jerry Johnson, is still out of commission so keep Jerry and his family in your prayers.  
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Time Flyõs -  John & Linda Boman, Chapter ACDõs 

Hello Everyone!  March has come and gone!  Where does time fly?  And speaking of flying, a group of us 

went to the El Centro Air Show and saw the Blue Angels!  The Blue Angels flew right over our heads as we 

sat by our bikes.  Earlier in the day we met the Blue Angel Pilots!  Later that evening we went to dinner and 

had an awesome steak at The Town Pump, a converted Fire station, in Westmorland!  On the way back 

home we all stopped and saw the worldôs tallest flagpole!  The base is at 184 feet below sea level.  The top 

of the pole is at sea level.  We had a really great time on the ride there and back!  It was a beautiful week-

end, with the exception of the wind!  If you havenôt been on an over-nighter, or it has been a while . . . you 

may want to venture out with us!  We really had a great time with great friends!   

Our puppy, Jake is getting bigger and is still full of energy!  He doesnôt mind too much when we take off 

for the weekend.  He gets to go to our daughterôs home and play with her two dogs.  He comes home very 

tired and sleeps for the next few days.  J   

The spring weather will be a welcome change from the rainy winter we have experienced, although it was 

much needed!  Spring weather means more opportunity to ride!  We are looking forward to jumping on our 

bike/trike and going for a ride!  We hope you will join us! 

John and Linda Boman   

CA1-Z Assistant Chapter Directors 

Membership News -  Don Wilson, Membership Coordinator 

 Hi everyone this is your Membership person.  

 

I have been working on bringing the members list current. I will be able to submit it to the chapter board on 

Wed  March 24th. 

Remember if your E-mail, address or telephone changes please let me know. 

 

THANKS  

 DON   

 

Hereò a few chuckles 

ONLY BIKERS UNDERSTAND WHY DOGS LOVE TO STICK THEIR HEADS OUT CAR WIN-

DOWS 

PIE AND COFFEE ARE AS IMPORTANT AS GASOLINE. 

IF THE COUNTRYSIDE SEEMS BORING, STOP, GET OFF YOUR BIKE, AND GO SIT IN THE 

DITCH LONG ENOUGH TO APPRECIATE WHAT WAS HERE  

BEFORE THE ASPHALT CAME 
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Making a Difference Togetherñ  Danny Merritt, Chapter Educator  

RIDER ED ôGIMME 5õ 
 

Ca1-z should rise to a Higher Levelé 
 

The Rider Education Program (REP) Levels program has been around for many years, however not all 

riders aspire to achieve all four Levels.  There are two facts which cannot be denied.  One, we are all getting 

older each day.  Two, motorcycle crashes are on the increase in ca. as well as nationally.  These two facts 

have nothing to do with helmets but I sure hope I have one on my head when I need it. 

 

There are Four Levels in the REP.  Level I is Safety by Commitment, Level II  is Safety by Education, 

Level III  is Safety by Preparedness, and Level IV is Safety by Enhanced Commitment & Preparedness.  

The level you achieve is up to you.  Yes, Level IV requires the commitment of the wearing of a helmet.  

Even if you do not wish to become a Level IV  we should ALL adhere to the first three levels. 

 

Occasionally, we may have witnessed that some Level IVs do not always wear their helmet.  Remember, 

we are not the GWRRA  Sheriff Deputies.  It is true the Level Fours have made a pledge but have you con-

sidered that when you go ONE MILE OVER the speed limit you are breaking the law, which is a lot worse 

than breaking a pledge.  We are all responsible for ourselves.  Letôs keep the peer pressure at home.  We 

can ALL try to lead by example and wear all our safety equipment and let people know the potential bene-

fits but letôs not drive members away by our insistence or pressure. 

 

It would be a challenge for ca1-z to have zero motorcycle crashes from now through 2011.  This can start 

with our recommitment to the REP Levels Program and getting as many involved with the Levels program 

as we can.  This can be an ongoing goal to reduce the number of crashes in ca.This movement should start 

today by getting to any riding enhancement course we can take, which will help us obtain this two pronged 

goal. 

 

Schedule and take an Experienced Rider Course (ERC), a Trike Rider Course (TRC), a Trailering Course 

(TC), or at the very least, a Parking Lot Practice (PLP) with a GWRRA  Certified PLP Facilitator.  Letôs 

not forget the Co-Riders who have the awesome responsibility of helping the Rider.  Donôt forget a good 

First Aid refresher course just in case you need it. 

 

éLetôs get trained, reduce crashes and move ca1-z to Higher Levels 
 

 

Letôs Wing it! Get out there and ride 

Danny Merritt-Chapter Educator 

As barrowed from Joe and Judy Pirillo 

Iowa senior district educators 
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COY  Travels -  Danny and Ginger Merritt, Chapter COY  

Ok so letôs talk about the trouble we can get in while traveling with our OLD chapter directors! First of all 

the story begins with Pam and Ginger, Pam was going to attend the OTC (Officer Training Course) up 

north during March and Vince was going to have to work. So Ginger not wanting to be ñleft outò voluntold 

Pam that we would go with her for the sake of company and fun! At the last minute Vince was called and 

did not have to work this weekend, so in the car and off we went. Thank you to Bill and Rene for the use of 

their motor home. 

 

 On our way back home from our officers training in Fairfield, first we stopped at the Jelly Belly Factory for 

Bobbi, he had to have his fix you know, 5 bags of jelly bellies. Later we stopped for dinner at Claim Jumper 

in Magic Mountain. We had country fried steak and boy was it good. Well as it always goes ñBoys will be 

Boysò As we were leaving Danny decided to play with the game machines. Ginger got out the quarters and 

we all decided to give ñThe Love Machineò a try. Should I even continue or just let you all figure it out? 

Knowing Vince it shouldnôt be that difficult. Danny went first and as the lights lit up, (the lights travel up 

and down stopping somewhere in between) it stopped on ñPassionateò, so Vince went second and he rated 

ñOut of Controlò. Well with that being said Ginger told Pam ñyou have to go next there is no way I could 

follow that!ò  So Pam was ñNaughty but niceò. Yea you guessed it Ginger went next and so the story be-

gins. In went the quarter, with a squeeze of the handle and the light stayed at the bottom. With an exclama-

tion Ginger said oh yea it would have to break when itôs my turn. Right about then the light went to the Top 

and right back to the bottom, and it was all over ñcold fish try againò!!!!!! 

 

It had only begun and the last few hours of the drive home were never so entertaining, as Vince ran with 

this one! Have you ever seen the new car by Nissan ñThe Cubeò? Well it now looks like a fish aquarium on 

wheels (as Vince calls it) and oh letôs see what type of fish did Pam call Ginger? A red snapper, Oh and 

Danny claims she is a Pink Salmon. If you get a chance sometime ask Pamôs daughter in law about the text 

she received that night I do believe it was intended for Ginger. Oh boy, and the songs that we heard on the 

IPhone, Iôm sure you can just imagine. Ginger will not hear the last of this for a long time. 

 

On March 14th we visited chapter M for their bake sale, WOW is all we can say, they sold 128 items and 

they made $5114.50, now thatôs a lot of DOUGH! March 20th Pam and Ginger went to CA1-S for their 

event; they had a nice drive and good time. March 21st we went to Ca1-Eôs gathering they had a good turn 

out from CA1-L, CA1-M, CA1-R and CA1-Z. There was Pam and Ginger went in the car, Danny, Randy, 

Tom, and Sam on the bikes, it was a nice ride and visit. We are not signed up for the Rally in the Valley 

however, we are trying to get Bob, Pam, and ourselves to make the trip up there on Sat-

urday the 27th, work permitting. 

 

Letôs Wing It 

Danny and Ginger (COY) 
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Good Ridingñ  Ride Coordinator 

 

We are finally getting into good riding weather and Iôm looking forward to a lot of it. We have some 

very good rides planned and hope that we can start to have a lot more participation. With the new sign up 

on the web it makes it very easy for everyone to sign up and see at anytime who is going on the rides and all 

the details of the rides. Great job John , Larry & Mark. 

 

On 4-14 weôll be going to Johnny Russo in Banning for Italian, and on 4-24 to the Cocky Bull in 

Adelano for steaks and BBQ. 

The tour committee needs your help. Weôre looking for suggestion on rides and leaders; we canôt do 

it alone, so jot it down on a piece of paper or email to Ralph, Jerry R or Larry Scott and would you be will-

ing to lead. 

 

The Dinner ride to the Lone Star and the Chun King were well received and I believe we all enjoyed 

our dinners. The comments  of the Chun King were a good meal and very reasonable.  Please remember to 

sign up.  Letôs be considerate and as accurate as possible on attendance for the restaurants . If you are not 

sure, just put on comment :maybe. We would rather have more chairs @ table than not enough. 

 

April also has the Baker 2 Vegas Run that the Chapter has been providing escort for a number of 

years and thatôs the reason we donôt have a ride for that week end but if someone wants to jump up and vol-

unteer I would be more than happy to put it on the calendar. 

 

The overnighter to the El Centro Air Show was attended by Linda & John Boman, Sam & Rachel 

Kitttinger, Tom Nichols,  Tina & I. The weather was perfect and the Angels were Magnificent. 

 

 I think the attendees were a little amazed by the little town of Calipatria. Youôll have to attend next 

year to find out what they learned. 

 

Letôs Ride 

Ralph & Tina Stoute 

Ride Coordinator 
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